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August 28, 2009 

 

 

Lorri Wendorf, President 

Madison Professional & Supervisory Employees Association 

P.O. Box 1762 

Madison, WI  53703 

 

Dear Lorri: 

 

This letter to you and the Madison Professional & Supervisory Employees Association (MPSEA) is to 

memorialize our agreement of August 21, 2009.   

 

At that meeting we agreed that I would support and sponsor Ordinance Amendment 15285, which 

eliminates the 1% pay reduction for Compensation Group 18 and 44 members who live outside of the 

City and which eliminates the Dane County restriction on residency.  I will increase the copay for health 

insurance for Comp Group 18 and 44 members by $5.00 per month in my proposed 2010 budget.  I 

further agree not to propose another increase for the remaining one year of my current mayoral term and 

for another two years should I run and be reelected in 2011.  Finally, before proposing any additional 

increase in the copay I will meet with MPSEA representatives and seek their input.   

 

I appreciate the very business-like and thoughtful manner in which you approached this issue.  I want you 

to know that I respect and appreciate the good work that MPSEA employees do for our city every day.   

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

David J. Cieslewicz 

Mayor 

 

DJC/cjp 
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